

Booster Meeting - August 7th, 2024

Community Room

Meeting called to order at 7:01 pm by Desirae Monaco

President Desirae Monaco was Present. Joy Hromyak took Secretary notes

17 people present

Motion to Approve Agenda: (J. Pegg, 2nd S. Oliver)

President's Report: Desirae Monaco

- Motion to approve June minutes J. Hromyak, 2nd K. Murphy. Minutes are now posted on website so all members can read previous meeting notes before the meeting.
- Working on getting more members and volunteers to join and help Boosters.
- Looking for a Concession Stand Coordinator still. Talking if this should maybe become a paid position in Boosters.
- Still working on concession schedule and will get that out hopefully in next two days to all teams and liasons.
- We will look into scheduling all booster meetings for the whole year so everybody can mark calendars now and hopefully add a virtual link for people to join meeting that way too.

Treasurer's Report: Kristen Murphy

- Report is printed and available at meeting for review
 - Effective as of Tuesday, August 6, 2024
 - New money will be updated and logged.
- Kristen will pick up every thursday at the AD Office for all checks and deposits.
- Stripe and Square still have some money that will be deposited this week so those not included in report.
- Liaison Folders have all documents needed in them for treasurer such as deposit slips and pay out request forms.
- When giving checks please try and photo copy the checks for records and have people write in memo what the checks are for
- Anyone who needs Kristen's info please ask as she will give phone number and you can text her with any questions

Athletic Director's Report: Desirae Monaco for Andrea Ferenac (not present)

- Discuss the Hudl Program. Currently have the Silver package but would like to upgrade to the Gold Package.
- Need to upgrade the PA System in gym
- All Fall pictures have been taken besides Boys Soccer due to weather. That is rescheduled for August 8th.

Liaison/Coach Reports:

- Nothing to report.

Fundraising: Joy Hromyak and Rachael Villwock

- Golf Outing was a success. Raised between \$9,000 and \$10,000 which is up from last year.
- Will start having a swag table at events to sell things like blankets and hats etc.
- All teams will have the option to not only run normal fundraisers but also a snap raise if they choose to do so.
- Please turn in fundraiser request forms and message us with any fundraising questions.
- Have a goal to try and get a spirit wear store at the high school in which the students will help run.

Membership: Doug Gebhardt (not present)

- Nothing to report

Concessions: Desirae Monaco and Sandra Osbourne

- Sandra willing to help get us going for the fall season.
- Going to try and make some menu changes.
- Bulk ordering needs to be changed as we do not have the same storage as we did last year
- Joy and Rachael going to help clean the HS Stadium stand on 8/8/24 to prepare for the upcoming games.
- Still need new head of concession to help coordinate and order.
- Talk about bringing pizza to the middle school for when kids are hungry right after school and staying around until their event starts.
- Concessions made around \$30,000 last year so will discuss making this role a possible paid position.

Old Business:

- Hudl- Current membership is Silver and \$10,600. Teams pay \$5,000 and Booster pays \$5,600. Would like to upgrade to a gold which is \$14,000 or \$16,000 depending which gold level needed.
- The gold levels come with being able to assist in all teams and not just varsity. Have more cameras and would include a portable camera for away games.
- Will try and acquire more info such as how much the teams utilize this system to take a vote on the upgrade.

New Business:

- PA system in gym needs upgraded to work with the Neptune system we use for games. Hubbard music gave a quote of \$3582.60 to upgrade. Much better deal than replacing whole system. Will send a message to get a proxy vote on this.
- Will need a new Secretary and 4 new trustees for the upcoming school year. Vickie Paisley did an amazing job as secretary and will be missed. She is willing to help train anyone who takes the role.

- Snap Raise- If we commit to running 7 snap raise fundraisers in the school year they will give us a 90/10 split instead of an 80/20 split. Two teams have already committed to a snap raise this year.
- Next meeting we will be discussing a youth program and an activity coordinator position.
- Any new members interested in becoming a trustee or taking a position needs to attend next meeting.
- No stipends will be handed out to teams until the coach or Liason on that team comes to a meeting and picks up the Liason folder.

Motion to adjourn at 7:45 (no motion)

Next Meeting: Next Meeting Tuesday September 17th at 7:00 in the community room.